
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
Minutes of the ASOR Board Meeting 

Sept 24, 2020 2:00 PM-3:30 PM EDT ZOOM 

 
Present: Sharon Herbert (President), Richard Coffman (Board Chair), Andrew Vaughn 
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on ASOR’s name, when technically the recommendation from the EC 
was to the Board of Trustees.  

• The minutes were approved and adopted by unanimous consent, with 

those changes.  

 
3. Discussion of Ad Hoc Committee on the Name of ASOR Final Report and 

associated documents.  

a. Sharon began by thank
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i. Sharon confirmed that those are the three options, Jane clarified that the EC did 

not consider the tagline when discussing the legal name, since that adds 

complications to the actions required to legally change the name of the 

organization. Leaving the tagline off of the legal name allows for future flexibility. 

j. Richard suggested we compare the current EC recommendation [bullet d above] 

with the recommendation of the Ad Hoc Committee (excerpted and copied here 

from the Final Report of the Committee 8/28/20 for convenience):   

• … the AHC … recommended that the Board of Trustees conduct a vote 

of the full membership, with the ballot to include:    

• Association for Archaeological Research, Cultural Heritage, and 

Education (AARCHE - pronounced “Ar-kay”), with the tagline 

“Unearthing the Past from Africa to the Indus Valley”  

• and one of the following:  

• American Society for Overseas Research (ASOR), with the 

tagline “Unearthing the Past from Africa to the Indus Valley” 

• American Schools for Overseas Research (ASOR), with the 

tagline “Unearthing the Past from Africa to the Indus Valley” 

k. Sharon noted that, put very broadly, we are deciding between the 

recommendation of the Executive Committee and the recommendation of the Ad 

Hoc Committee, and the decision of the Executive Committee to offer its own 

recommendation came only after much debate. She noted her own reading of the 

survey results indicates that the membership was split, and AARCHE was not a 

popular option with the membership. Sharon asked for others to weigh in on the 

data. 

l. As a point of procedure, Richard noted that we can accept the EC 

recommendation or the Ad Hoc Committee recommendation, or we can come up 

with our own game plan.  

m. Eric Meyers spoke in support of retaining the ASOR acronym, reminding Board 

members that the Development Committee enthusiastically supports retention of 

ASOR as the acronym, since we have been known by that for 120 years. It would 

be difficult to replicate that recognition for fundraising as well as recognition in the 

national and international community. 

n. Sten spoke in support of the ASOR acronym that retains “schools” because it 

sets us apart and describes us, in that we have institutional members. It keeps it 

cleaner.  

o. Erin noted that “schools,” if retained in the new name, may require some 

explanation, pointing out that the Ad Hoc Final Report indicated that some see 

the word “schools” as elitist.  

p. Timothy Potts pointed out that “overseas” is vague and does not reveal the 

nature of our work, but maybe the tagline will help. He further suggested an 

option where the “A” in ASOR stands for “Archaeological.” 

q. Joe Seger pointed out that originally “schools” in ASOR referred to the Overseas 

Research Centers, first Jerusalem and then Baghdad; later Jordan and Cyprus, 

not the institutional members. [attachment B]   

r. Jane responded to Timothy Pott’s suggestion of changing the “A” to stand for 

“Archaeological,” citing two problems: 1) our members don’t just do archaeology; 
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and 2) Andy’s report noted that changing more than one word of ASOR may 

financial implications if it requires a new ISSN for BASOR. 

s. Andy clarified that University of Chicago Press publisher indicated that if we just 

changed one word (“Oriental” to “Overseas”) there is a chance that w
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bbb.


